STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 18 NOVEMBER 2013

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Richard Leonard (Chair) John Bews, Perry Knight, County Cllr Ian Hudspeth’s representative Robert Courts


	Public:
	6


	Clerk:
	Jo Ross



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

A member of the public asked if the council were aware about the latest school transport consultation which currently significantly changed the boundaries for free school transport for Steeple Barton constituents from 2015 as it proposed that free transport from this date would change Steeple Barton’s destination school to Heyford Park Free School.  The member of the public was very concerned about the detrimental effect this would have on the schooling of pupils from this area and the effect on the current Chipping Norton School Partnership for Middle Barton Primary School.  Cllr Leonard replied that the council were aware and were asking for more details from Cllr Ian Hudspeth, Robert Coutts confirmed that the concerns would be passed back to Clls Hudspeth and Oxfordshire County Council.  Middle Barton Chair of Governors also reiterated that the school and governing body were also addressing this matter.
Another member of the public raised the subject of the Carpenters Arms.  They felt that there wasn’t enough information available about the PC’s proposal to purchase the Carpenters Arms and more information should have been made available via the Dorn Free Press and Barton Bulletin.  Cllr Dyer tried to provide the member of the public with as much information as possible.

776
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies received from Cllr Dyer, Cllr Cyster and County Councillor Hudspeth.
777
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

778
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 21 October 2013 were not signed due to the lack of a 
quorum at the meeting.  However Cllr Leonard informed the meeting that these had been 
circulated by email and approved prior to the meeting.  These are now just awaiting 
signature.

Matters arising – None
779
Reports from District and County Councillors (Appendix A) 

Nothing further was added to County Cllr Hudspeth’s report.  



No report was received from District Councillor Goffe.

780
Co-option of two new parish councillors.


Only one new parish councillor was present. Andrew Hinton and papers were passed across to him.
781
Localism Act: Intention to Bid - Carpenters Arms

Jonathan Longden presented his findings and advice and experience with pub companies in relation to the structure of the current building.  A full report can be obtained from the Parish council on application.  The report stated that there were some major structural issues relating to the building not least in respect of the thatched roof, damp, rot worm and drainage.  Jonathan Longden has included an estimated figure in his report in relation to these works but the sums were considerable.  A commercial valuation of the business had yet to be undertaken.    It was also recommended that a structural engineer would need to design any repairworks.

RESOLVED

THAT, an extra-ordinary meeting would be called to discuss taking this forward with a recommended commercial valuer Meeson Williams Ltd

John Madden presented his findings from a meeting with the Plunkett Foundation, a charitable organisation set up as a delivery partner alongside ACRE, Community Matters, Urban Forum, Locality and Anthony Collins solicitors to provide information and support for communities on the Right to Bid.  They were prepared to offer 2 to 3 days free advice on the purchase and running of the Carpenters Arms as a community asset.


RESOLVED

THAT, the offer would also be put to an extra-ordinary meeting to take this forward.

782
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

(a)
Winter preparation 13/14
Eric Probitts has delivered a quotation for salt spreading and the time it will take to the council.
RESOLVED
THAT, at the next full meeting this would be taken forward. 

(b)
18 Farriers Road Update
Suman Lal Sarbatta, Senior Environmental Health Officer, West Oxfordshire County Council has set up a meeting with the property owner in early December to discuss the housing related hazards at the property.  Solutions and discussion overview will be passed back to the council after the meeting.

(c)
Email received regarding Youth Club Proposal

An email had been received by Tom McRobie regarding re-opening the Youth Club at the Sports & Social Club.  The clerk had responded asking if Mr McRobie was interested in taking the project forward with support of the PC but no response had been received to date.

The previous Youth Club management was present at the meeting and informed the PC that 
there were funds available still in a separate Youth Club account totalling over £200 held at NatWest, Woodstock should the council wish to avail themselves of this money for this purpose.


(d)
Village Defibrillator

Richard Leonard had attended a Community Development Meeting where some funds were available from an individual who had been helped by one of these machines to ensure that every local community had access to one.
Cllr Leonard suggested that the council looked into purchasing one and siting it in the village for anyone to use.

The previous clerk who was in attendance at the meeting due to the maternity leave of the current clerk pointed out that two of these machines had already been purchased (one by the Parish Council and the other by an unknown well wisher) and both were held by the current village Community Responders.

Cllr Knight asked whether the current arrangements with CFR were still in operation.
RESOLVED
Cllr Knight would contact David England Community Responder Liaison and Training Officer South Central Ambulance Service  Oxfordshire & Buckinghamshire Division

783
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Community Led Plan – Your Village, Your Say
20 people were in attendance at the recent meeting and had agreed to form a committee to take this forward.  A meeting date had been agreed in December to take this forward.
784 
Circulation Folder 


No matters were raised.
785

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
The Chair of Governors, Darren Silvester, was present at the meeting. The school open day had been well attended as had the new head teacher’s parents forum evening.
The next full governors’ meeting was due to take place at the end of November.

Mr Silvester did mention that due to changes in personnel within OCC he was having difficulty tracking down the right people to speaker to.  Robert Courts said he would investigate and get back to Mr Silvester directly.



(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



The annual walkabout had recently taken place; drains, roads etc were investigated. 

A letter would be sent to the resident by OCC on Church Lane regarding the newly 

erected picket fencing which encroached onto OCC land. 



White lines are also due to be painted on North Street to assist residents parking.




Church Lane land owned by Empire Homes required ditch cleaning.


RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would write to Empire Homes asking them to undertake this work by a certain date or the council would initiate the work and pass the costs on.




Concern was raised that once development started on the affordable housing the 

contractors parking may cause further issues.


RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk write to the affordable housing body and request that parking is also only on site.


(c)
Transport – The Chair




Nothing to report    


(d)
Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


Cllr Bews requested that a new PC representative put themselves forward for 


election on both the Sports and Social Club Committee and the Playing Fields 


Committee when he stood down next year.



Cllr Bews also raised the issue that perhaps the Parish Council should lay a wreath 

on Remembrance Day at the Memorial Service at the club.



(e)
Arts and Leisure



Nothing to report
786
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson

No applications submitted.

787
Finances 


Due to the lack of a quorum payments were deferred until Richard Leonard could get 
agreement from a majority of councillors.  Due to the immediate nature of the payments Cllr 
Bews signed cheques and left these with Cllr Leonard to action.

788
To receive items for next agenda
 
No items received
789
AOB

Rubbish bin missing on Kirby Close/Dorn Close

RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk write to arrange a new bin to be placed on site.

790
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 16th December 2013 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.  
3



  Signed .............................................


